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TO GENERAL SECRETARIES OF ALL AFFILIATES/STATE SECRETARIES 
          

Dear Comrades, 

 

14TH BIENNIAL CONFERENCE AND 33RD GENERAL BODY MEETING OF  

LAKSHMI VILAS BANK OFFICERS’ ASSOCIATION 

 

The 14th Biennial Conference and 33rd General Body Meeting of Lakshmi Vilas Bank Officers’ 

Association was held successfully at Trichy on 2nd and 3rd October, 2014. The Inaugural 

Function was held on 2nd October, 2014, in aesthetically decorated hall. The Inaugural 

function started with an invocation at 5.30 pm. After welcoming all by Com. S. Asaithambi, 

Chairman of the reception committee, all the guest on the dais lighted the traditional lamp 

to mark auspicious beginning of the Conference.  

 

The conference was attended by many leaders from fraternal organizations, former General 

Secretaries and Office bearers of LVBOA, present as well as former General Secretary of 

LVBEU and Executives of the Lakshmi Vilas Bank. The undersigned could not be present to 

witness this great event, despite his earnest desire due to certain preoccupations. However, 

the event was duly represented by Com. K.Anandakumar, Senior Vice President of AIBOC, 

and General Secretary of AIIOBOA, who inaugurated the same. In his inaugural address, he 

apprised the audience about the latest development regarding the Salary Revision and the 

stand of the Confederation. The key note address was delivered by Com. Rakesh Sharma, 

MD of Lakshmi Vilas Bank Officers’ Association. He declared that Exgratia will be paid to all 

and that ESOP has also been cleared by the board. The bank’s Director Shri K.R. Pradeep 

delivered the special address and the Chief Operating Officer, Shri A.J. Vidyasagar spoke 

about the bank performance, combined efforts of LVBOA and LVBEU in motivating the rank 

in file and the HR initiative taken by the bank. Com. Thomas Franco of SBOA, Com. Dr. V. 

Chidambara Kumar of BOIOA and Com. P. Manoharan of LVBEU also addressed the 

conference and conveyed their best wishes. Com. G.D. Nadaf, Former General Secretary of 

AIBOC was also present and delivered a motivational address. The vote of thanks was 

proposed by the General Secretary, Com. K. Gopish and with National Anthem beautifully 

organized Inaugural Session came to an end. 

 

The Delegate Session was held on 3rd October, 2014, commencing at 09.30 am with the 

presidential address by Com. M. Sivakumar. The General Secretary Com. K.Gopish submitted 



an elaborate report covering National, International, Banking in General and Lakshmi Vilas 

Bank in particular. The report was appreciated and approved by all unanimously. After the 

unanimous approval of accounts, 8 resolutions on Participation Management, Demand for 5 

day week for Banking Industry, Regulated working hours for Bank Officers, Updation of 

Pension, Move for lateral appointments in the higher cadre and CTC appointments, 

Reduction of Interest rate on Staff Loans, Nationalisation of all Private Sector Banks and 

Staff shortage were proposed and passed by the members unanimously. Proposed bylaw 

amendments to the organization’s constitution were also approved unanimously. The 

existing committee was dissolved for electing a new committee for the coming term. The 

new team was unanimously elected with Com. M. Sivakumar as President, Com. K. Gopish 

as General Secretary, Com. K.V. Tulsiram and Com. V. Badri as Vice President and Com. K. 

Sukanya as Treasurer. After the new team was installed in the House, nomination of Com. 

Sivakumar and Com. K.V. Tulasiram as trustees to the LVB Employees’ Provident Trust and 

the nomination of Com. K. Gopish to the LVB Employees’ Pension Fund Trust were 

unanimously approved by the General Body. 

 

Curtains were drawn to a wonderfully well organized General Body Meeting of the 

Association with the vote of thanks proposed by Com. K. Gopish and National Anthem by all. 

It was a curtain raiser of LVBOA’s Golden Jubilee Year. 

 

Our heartiest congratulations to the newly elected team ! I, on my behalf and behalf of all 

members of the Confederation, wish the new team of LVBOA a great success in all their 

endeavours.  

 

 With warm greetings, 

  

Yours sincerely,   

                                 
          (HARVINDER SINGH) 
      GENERAL SECRETARY 

 


